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The Four Way Test
Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and
BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all
concerned?
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This Week's Program For May 5, 2016

Presenter:  Stephanie Garcia-Vause Director
Program:    Henderson Strong 
Under Stephanie's leadership, Henderson
received a $3.5 million sustainable Communities
Grant for a planning initiative, Southern Nevada
Strong (SNS).  She served as project director
for SNS and produced the first
federally-recognized Regional Plan for
a Sustainable development.  Her efforts
positioned Henderson as a leader in regional
planning and increased the City's economic
competiveness overall.

She serves as Henderson's Director of Community Development and
Services bringing more than two decades of planning expertise and
experience working to promote a vibrant, balanced, and cohesive city. 
She has participated in regional planning efforts in the Vegas Valley
since 1997.

An award winning planner, Stephanie holds a bachelor's degree in
Political Science from UC Berkeley and a master's degree in Public
Administration from UNLV.

Scribes

05-05-16:   Heidi Woodruff 

05-12-16:   Jim Paxton

05-19-16:   To Be Announced

Rotary Recap: April 28, 2016
By: Bob Hulshouser & Jim Paxton 
           
The Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) was called to order by
President Duane Frizell at 7:00 a.m.  following breakfastg and a few
minutes of fellowship among Rotarians and guests.   Guests nearly
outnumbered members as this meeting which was intended to
recognize the eight high school juniors sponsored by RCGV for this
year's RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards) program. 

http://www.IsMyRotaryClub.org/ezbulletin/index.cfm?ezbulletinid=17241
http://GreenValleyRotary.org/


Michael Soden 
Club Director, Past
President

Birthdays
George Edward
Baggott 
May 15

Jon Hoolihan 
May 27

Wedding Anniversaries
Brian Whitaker 
May 05

Gregory E. Bruce 
May 10
Stacy Mulligan 
May 10

Brad Marx 
May 28

Robert D Frizell 
May 30

Events
May 2016
05/05 -  club Meeting:
StephanieGarcia-Vause
05/12 -  club Meeting: Charity
Breakfast
05/13 -  New Member Reception
& Fiesta
05/19 -  CRAFT TALK Heidi
Woodruff, Dan Stock
05/26 -  club Meeting: Dave
Jochman presents
June 2016
06/02 -  club Meeting: Bart
Patterson
Rotary Club Green Valley meets
Thursdays, 7:00 a.m., Wildhorse
Golf Club

Jay Larsen  led the Club in the recitation of the Pledge- of- Allegiance
followed by Pres Duane asking that we have a moment of silence and
introspection.  Quickly, it was  decided to  dispense with
announcements and other administrative matters as our first order of
business so that the RYLA students might return to class as soon as
possible.  Each RYLA student and their parents were introduced. 

Debbie Mitsch introduced the following visitors and guests: 

Ricardo Guzman (RYLA Student)

Julio & Teodora Guzman (RYLA Parents)

Conrad Palor (RYLA Student)

Luis Palor (RYLA Parent)

Lei Waldrop (RYLA Student)

Steve Waldrop (Parent)

Robyn Myers (RYLA Student)

Robert Myers (RYLA Parent)

Jillian Kinsella (Student of the Month)

Jim & Stephanie Kinsella (Parents of Jillian)

Robert Mars (Silverado HS Principal)

Gloria Lee (Interact Faculty Advisor, Green Valley High School)

 Alex Grodzinsky - pending member. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

President Duane requested assistance in picking up and delivering new
bicycles to the Robert Taylor Elementary School on Monday, May 2. He
asked that interested Rotarians meet him at 2:00 p.m.,  at his house.
The bikes are to be given to children in need.  Duane mentioned that
ballots for the Club’s Rotarian of the Year for 2015-16 should be
submitted to him no later than June 1.  He advised that the Corazon
Super Build project in Mexico on the weekend forthcoming.  Duane
reminded us that registration for the District 5300 Conference was
available on DACdb. He also discussed the Phase 1, Kid’s Triathlon on
June 4. Volunteer registration is available on DACdb.

Debbie Mitsch announced that a “New Member Reception & Fiesta” will
be at her house on Friday, May 13, beginning at 5:30 p.m.  Registration
is available on DACdb.  We can also register by email to Debbie.

Darcy Dougherty mentioned that the annual RCGV “Debunking” for our
esteemed President Duane will be at the Wildhorse Golf Club, Thursday
evening, May 23. This will serve as our club meeting for the day. 

RCGV “Student of the Month” – Jillian Kinsella – Silverado College
Preparatory & Career/ Technical High School 

Past President Mike Peterson introduced our special guest, Jillian
Kinsella,  the RCGV “Student of the Month”.  This remarkable student is
presently ranked number 21 in her class of 507 students.  Faculty,



 

counselors, and coaches lauded Jillian with such comments as “It is
obvious that she is one of those indivduals that has the potential to
change the world on a large scale”.   "Jillian is an outstanding student,
athlete and active community service volunteer.  She exemplifies the
best in terms of her commitment to others,  and excellence in all phases
of her academic experience."  As a Student Body Leader, her record is
one of positive accomplishment.  She was also selected as an art show
winner in the ceramics division at Silverado HS.  Jillian’s volunteer
activities have included service with “Empty Bowls” and “Candle
Lighters for Kids with Cancer”.  She plans to attend Northern Arizona
University and major in Social Work and Psychology. She aspires to
work in the field of international adoptions. Jillian received a
well-deserved standing ovation from the RCGV for her extraordinary
accomplishments at Silverado HS.  

Our Program – RYLA 2016 – Christine Smith  

Christine Smith presented a heartwarming and informative presentation
on the recent RYLA experience for over 300 high school juniors within
District 5300 that was held at the Thousand Pines Camp in Crestline,
CA.  She welcomed the RCGV sponsored students and their parents
and expressed our gratitude for their participation. Our club supported 8
students from area schools at RYLA. 

After watching video highlights from this year’s RYLA, Christine provided
a wonderful talk to the students and their parents about RYLA and its
significance in terms of youth leadership and development. Students
provided an overview of their RYLA experiences. Without question,
RYLA was an overwhelming success in terms of their remarks. We now
have a new term for RYLA students – RYLAtarians!   

Trivia Moment and Happy Dollars – PP Mike Peterson 

The ever creative Past Pres Mike featured International Astronomy Day
for our very difficult trivia exercise. Happy dollars followed.  

Following our recitation of The Four Way Test, the meeting was
adjourned at  8:20 a.m.

 



District's Second Rotary Global Scholarship Winner
Scheduled to  Study at UK's Cambridge University 
Rotary International has just approved Gaelen Stanford-Moore for a
Global Grant Scholarship.  She graduated from South Pasadena High
School in 2008, and from the University of California Berkeley in
2012.  She majored in Molecular and Cell Biology, with a minor in
Global Poverty and Practice, focused on healthcare delivery in
third-world countries. She graduated Summa Cum Laude.



Stanford-Moore has completed her third year of medical school at the
University of California, San Francisco, and will take one year off from
medical school to pursue a Masters in Public Health, before returning
to UCSF to complete her medical degree and start residency training
in the field of women’s health as an obstetrician gynecologist.  She
plans a career as a physician dedicated to global health research and
medical care for the underserved. Her scholarship is worth more than
$60,000.

Her area of focus, limited by Rotary to be one or more of six, is
Disease Prevention and Treatment. During the summer of 2014, she
lived in Kisumu, Kenya, coordinating the implementation of her
qualitative study, interviewing 50 couples about their views on HIV
therapy and prevention.  During this year abroad, she plans to
collaborate on the study treatment options for Kenyan children with
severe febrile illness.

She is the second Global Scholar to be so named in the entire Rotary
District 5300 (comprised of 62 Clubs).  The Rotary Club of San Marino
has had 23 of its candidates accepted by District 5300 and Rotary
International under the former Ambassadorial Scholar program.

Ms. Stanford-Moore has host sponsors in the Rotary Club of Sawston,
in Cambridge.Stanford-Moore was aided in the application and
interview process by local Rotarian Bill Payne, and with the Rotary
International online Global Grant Record by Club president Mike
Driebe, and  Marilyn Diaz, of the Rotary Club of Sierra Madre (the
District 5300 Global Grants Scholar chair). 

Classes begin October 1, 2016.  He program is for a term of one year. 
Stanford-Moore joins an elite group of Rotary-sponsored Scholars who
have matriculated to Italy, Australia, Spain, Hong Kong, Belgium,
Scotland, Lebanon, Kazakhstan, Chile and South Africa.  

Guests  
Ricardo Guzman -RYLA Student    Julio & Teodora Guzman
(Parents)
Conrad Paloy- RYLA Student          Luis Palor (Parent)
Lei Waldrop - RYLA Student            Steve Waldrop (Parent) 
Robin Meyers - RYLA Student          Robert Meyers (Parent
Jullian Kinsella -Student of the Month 
Jim & Stephanie Kinsella (Parents)  
Robert Mars Silverado HS Principal  
Gloria Lee- GVHS Interact Advisor 
Alex Grodzinsky - Pending Member
 

Visiting Rotarians
Arno Buchholz - Belin, Germany 


